
Prayer Chain-Sacred Heart maintains an 

active prayer chain.  If you have a prayer 
request or would like to become a part of 

the prayer chain through email or phone, please 
contact Mikayla Hurt at 402-705-3521 or 

altarsocietysacredheart@gmail.com 
 
 

Healing Hearts Support Sessions for those who 
have suffered the loss of a loved one are being 
offered to assist Catholics in the grief process.  The 
sessions will be held on six weekly Tuesday 
evenings beginning March 3, 2020, 7:00-9:00 p.m., 
at John XXIII Diocesan Center, 37th & Sheridan 
Blvd.  Suggested Donation: $25 (for materials) To 
register, please call 402-473-0620.  

 
Share Change • Change Hearts 

What's with the baby bottles?  Wellspring Pregnancy + 
Health Center offers pro-life pregnancy, parenting and 
sexual health resources to our community.  We are 
currently raising money to continue our life-saving 
work.  You will find a basket of baby bottles when you leave 
church today.  Please take a bottle home with you and fill 

with your spare change, cash, or check.  Return the baby 
bottle to the church office by February 23rd. You can 

also take an envelope and place your donation there.  Your 
donations stay local to help Wellspring offer pro-life 
support to the young people in the Hastings area. 

CCD/CYO News 
Next CCD Classes: 

Wednesday, February 12th  

Confessions  
Next CYO Class: February 23rd  

A RIGHT TO LIFE Soup Supper 
will be held on Sunday, February 9, 2020 from       
4-6 pm at the Eagles Club, 107 N Denver Ave in 
Hastings.  Homemade Chili & Chicken Noodle Soup 
will be served, along with relishes and 
dessert.  Free will offerings will be taken to raise 
funds to help pay for billboards and other 
educational activities in Hastings.  If you are not 
able to attend, you may send a gift to: South 
Central Nebraska Right to Life, P.O. Box 391, 
Hastings, NE 68902-0391.  Questions?  Call Joan 
Primrose at 402-463-9752 or Amanda Frasier at 
785-643-5289 or email: 
SouthCentralNebraskaRightToLife@yahoo.com. 
 

FATHER/SON PROGRAM “In His Image” for boys age 10-14 
and their fathers will be held Sunday, March 15th, 
2020 from 1:30-4:30 p.m. at John XXIII Diocesan 
Center.  This program is designed to educate boys on 
growing up and becoming a man. Pre-registration is 
required. Cost is $25 per father/son or $35 per family.  To 
register, visit lincolndiocese.regfox.com/fatherson 
Questions, please call the NFP Offices 402-473-0630 or 
email  naturalfamilyplanning@cdolinc.net 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

 
Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

 
February 9, 2020 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 
Parish Mailing Address: 

P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 
Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 

Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 
e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon. – Thurs. 8:15-11 am 

 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

CONFESSIONS: 2nd Wed. of Month, Feb. 12th 4:45-5:15 pm 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Sunday, February 16th 11:00 am Helen Neel+ 
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STEWARDSHIP: (02/02/2020) 
                

Adult             $250.00       Weekly Budget                   $607.77 

Plate               $30.00       YTD Budget                      $9,541.87 

Children    $0.00       YTD Actual                     $28,490.97 

Southern NE Register  $60.00       TD Surplus/(Shortfall) $18,946.10 
Misc. Donation      $200.00  

TOTAL:               $540.00 
  
 

      Thank you for your donations! 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: There are a number of masses 
open for intentions at Sacred Heart.  Please 
consider having a Mass celebrated for someone 
you love, living or deceased.   

There is no greater gift!  Envelopes can be found on the 
back table for your request.  The customary offering for a 
Mass in the Diocese of Lincoln is $10 however, Fr. Sughroue 
will gladly offer Mass without an offering.  

 

Pilgrimage to Ireland & Northern Ireland:  Come 
along Nov. 9-19th to what is claimed by many to be 
the most beautiful place on earth, the Emerald 
Isle!  We’ll visit Belfast, Derry, Knock, Galway, 
Killarney, Blarney, Dublin and so much more!  Mass 
each day in great Churches and Cathedrals along 
the way.  Cost is $3,379 with departure from 
Omaha.  For a brochure and more information, 
contact Fr. Dan Guenther, St. Mary’s Parish,        
311 4th St. N., Humboldt, Iowa 50548 or call        
712-899-6870 or email frdanguenther@gmail.com 
 
2020 Lenten Series – A Lenten Encounter with 
Christ-Forgiveness, Healing, Intimacy, Mission.  
JXXIII Chapel, 3700 Sheridan Blvd., 
Lincoln from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm, Mondays of Lent, 
March 2nd-March 30th. Matt Simmons will be giving 
the talks with Adoration to follow. Jonathan Little 
will be playing music during adoration while 
attendees can go to confession, receive prayer 
ministry, and have silence for prayer.  Everyone is 
warmly invited to attend! 
 

MOTHER/DAUGHTER PROGRAM “Fearfully and 
Wonderfully Made” for girls age 9-13 and their mothers will 
be held Saturday, March 14th, 2020 from 9 a.m. to noon at 
John XXIII Diocesan Center.  This program is designed to 
educate girls on growing up and becoming a woman. Pre-
registration is required. Cost is $25 per mother/daughter or 
$35 per family.  To register, visit 
lincolndiocese.regfox.com/motherdaughter   
Questions, please call Jen Davis at 402-261-6375 or 
email jmdavis17@gmail.com  

 

 Seminarian of the Week: 
Please pray for Rev. Mr. Robert William Jonhnson 

from St. Thomas in Lincoln.  He is currently a 
seminarian at 

Mount St. Mary Seminary. 
 

**New! ** HIGH SCHOOL GIRLS RETREAT 
"Strength. Dignity. Fearless." A day long retreat for 
high school age girls. Saturday, March 28th from   
9am-4pm with optional introductory session to 
follow. A collaboration between the Family Life 
Office and NFP teachers of the diocese, this retreat 
will cover topics such as body image, modesty, 
neuroscience of social media and healthy dating. 
Cost is $40 or $60 with intro session and includes 
lunch. Register at lincolndiocese.regfox.com/hsgirlsretreat  

Questions, please call the NFP Offices                  
402-473-0630 or email naturalfamilyplanning@cdolinc.net 
 

Teens Encounter Christ Retreats are an 

opportunity to personally encounter Christ and 

build relationships with other high school and 

college students.  Then next retreat is February  

15-17 in Wahoo. This is open to High School 2nd 

semester sophomores through college freshmen. 

The cost is $120.  To register, go to 

www.lincolndiocese.org/tec 

  

Ministry Assignments 

Sunday, February 9th  
Reader Matt Hurt 

Servers Liam Parker/Kylan Parker 
Offertory James & Peggy Pulver & Family 

 

Sunday, February 16th  
Reader Shawn Gallagher 
Servers Dalton Smith / Blake Kimle 

Offertory Alan “Lance” & Janet Quackenbush 
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